May 15,2022
NFB of KS Board Meeting
Attendance: Tabor, Wood, Finger, Roets, Hemphill, Anderson, Stanzel, Luka, Roberds

Called to order at 3:07

Donna took minutes last month and is unable to access them at the time so we skipped approving the minutes
Tom Page is not on the call because he is working
We skipped over treasurer’s report because Fuller was not on the call.
Tabor talked about the passing of the blind parent’s right bills. The bill was signed on April 18 and went into effect on April 28. We will have a select group of members attend a signing ceremony in June. We are going to write a letter to try to get posted in braille monitor as well.
We will now work on getting funding for news line, trying to get Kansas to stop doing business with those who pay subminimum wage, and working on the braille bill. 

We discussed national convention. Not a lot of people have been asking for funds to go to national. To get funds you must attend resolutions, board meeting, all general sessions, banquet and one committee or division meeting. Registration deadline is May 31 online. 

No updates on state convention. It will be in the first weekend of November in Salina. Room rates are $109 a night at Hilton Garden Inn. Margret said she found someone to present on non 24 but isn’t sure if they want to do it in peson or virtually. Anderson said he found someone interested in being a vendor for an exhibition hall. 

Anderson said there aren’t many applicants for Kansas Bell

The scholarship application is still being worked on. It will be sent out to TVI’s, and we have a potential applicant from KSSB.

Tom and Suzie were asked to speak at the next two upcoming KSSB graduations. 

We discussed transition planning and successful rehab

We will have to talk about allocations to honnor roll call, kids camp and scholarship breakfast next month since Fuller and Page were not here. Diane said we could give what we usually do, and Donna and Rob said we can double it because not a lot of people are going. Donna suggested 300 each across all donations. We decided to wait until June to decide. Sharon found in previous notes that we gave 500 each so we can note that for next month. 

Rob Tabor  said Tom Page  is  working on tap tracks so articles need to be submitted asap. 

Tom Anderson reminded us we have a national scholarship winner, Emily Schlenker. 

We adjourned at 3:57.
